

Oudemanhuispoort 4-6
1012 CN Amsterdam
(020) 525 3446
fdr@studentenraad.nl
studentenraad.nl/fdr

Date Dinsdag 18 april 2017

Time 17:00

Location OMHP A2.14

Contact person Maurits van de Sande

E-mail fsr-fdr@uva.nl

Present: Sona Shakhverdian, Anthony Leigh, Tjapko van Noort, Marlene Straub, Chloë van den Berk, Sasha Borovitskaya, Anne-fleur Slagt, Maciek Bednarski, Anne Myra van der Meulen, Maurits van de Sande.

Absent: Marlene Straub.

Guests:

Secretary: Nina Visser.

Agenda

1. Opening of the meeting

Maurits opent de vergadering om 17:04.

2. Approval of minutes

Er zijn geen opmerkingen over de notulen, dus de vorige notulen worden vastgesteld.

3. Incoming post

- Bijeenkomst wet versterking bestuurskracht. TD Anne Myra stuurt dit door naar alle OC voorzitters.

- Uitnodiging om te reageren op notitie 'Visie op de OC'. Initiatief ligt bij Anne Myra.

- Allocatiemodel update + vervolg. Dit wordt uitgesteld tot na de zomer.

- Programmagroep Versterking Opleidingscommissies. TD Anne Myra stuurt dit door naar alle OC voorzitters.

- Tentamen maken op computer. TD Nina antwoordt deze student

- Onderzoek Algemene Rekenkamer naar het instemmingsrecht bij de voorinvesteringen. Sona gaat hiermee aan de slag.

- Herziening M-OER: standpunt van de raad. Alleen ter informatie.

- Status Kieskompas (Daan Doleman). Het CSB wil niets toevoegen aan de stemapplicatie en daarnaast heeft de FSR volgens Daan niks te maken met het



kiescompas, aangezien het over de partijen gaat. PPLE doet niet mee, want die zijn niet op de hoogte gesteld. TD De FSR zal reageren dat het raar is dat niet alle partijen op de hoogte zijn en dat het raar is dat de FSR om een mening wordt gevraagd die vervolgens niet serieus wordt genomen.

- Vooroverleg GOV (OR). Geen bijlage. Maurits en Anne Myra gaan naar het agendaoverleg.

- Afscheid Joke. TD Maurits

4. Announcements

- Marlene stresses everyone should add their holidays in the sheet.
- Sasha vanaf zaterdag 9 dagen.
- Nina OV notulen.

5. CSR update

UvA-HvA, the COR and CSR got their deadline postponed to send a letter about the implementation plan.

Flex Studying in OER, the CSR will focus this week on how to implement this.

Enrolling as a Flex Student and being a council member will probably be possible in the future.

Blended learning, all strategies have been received, now it's time for the steering group to deduct the core similarities and differences between the faculties.

Definition contact hour, people (not students) don't seem to understand you shouldn't want a-synchronous interaction to count as a contact hour since that could benefit budget cuts.

6. Updates

a. WC Krant

Maciek vertelt dat de WC Krant klaar is en dat hij morgen wordt opgehangen. Volgende maand zal het thema de verkiezingen zijn.

b. New PPLE Council

Sasha vertelt dat de discussie met André vorige week ging over de opties voor de PPLE raadsleden binnen of buiten de FSR. Dit jaar kan er (voor de verkiezingen) geen oplossing worden gevonden. De oplossing moet volgend jaar komen.

Marlene added online → Essentially there are two alternatives; either formalise the model in its current existence, as in Sasha and Marlene being part of the Council representing PPLE (potentially establishing a quota? delegating 2 seats to PPLE students?) or create a separate Council entirely. At the VZO Marlene asked about the



AUC's council situation, which is apparently a very bad example. The AUC Council has lost all its involvement and decision making powers, and the department that officially "delegates" its power to the AUC will stop existing next year. Marlene is going to get in contact with the AUC Student Council and the original department regardless, maybe to learn what NOT to do (Esther passed on the contact details). The FEB suggested a "Super OC" solution, that many of their more independent studies have adopted according to the WHW (Marlene is following up on this). The problem with this is that PPLE already has an OC, so the question would be how to integrate both, or whether such a solution is even desirable.

c. Inwerkweekend

Anne-fleur benadrukt dat iedereen zijn/haar stukken moet schrijven voor het boekje. Anne-fleur vraagt of er nog dingen geregeld moeten worden. Anthony noemt de casus die moet worden uitgewerkt. Anne Myra en Anthony gaan dit regelen. **TD casus ?**

d. Afscheid van de Poort

Feestcommissie voor dit evenement: Anne Myra, Sona en Maciek. Anne Myra zal contact opnemen met Joke.

Marlene's added online:

- First of all, what a stupid idea to split the students from staff and alumni. But I guess there's nothing that can be done about this at this point?
- I'd like to arrange different stations around the building and in the courtyards. Different foodtrucks could build up stands or something, (we could invite small FdR organisations like the Syrian Legal Network to maybe also contribute?) and it could just be a huge OMHP-wide borrel? Different stations on different floors, etc.
- There could be a "timelapse" gallery of what the OMHP started out as, with historical pictures or something?
- Introduction of the most influential scholars who taught at the FdR? Similar to the last point.

e. Weekly Facebook Update

Anthony zal dit schrijven in de pauze.

f. Opleidingscommissies

- Anne-fleur vertelt het volgende over haar OC vergadering. Studenten hoeven geen minor te volgen aan de FdR voor het behalen van civiel effect. Vervolgens merkt Anne-fleur merkt op dat dit niet klopt als je naar de verplichte 90 ECT kijkt. Arbeidsrecht is geen minor meer, omdat het een basisvak wordt in de bachelor. De OC's zijn benieuwd



naar het standpunt van de FSR over de WVB. Een idee van de OC was om per werkgroep een kandidaatstelling. Daarnaast kwam Soeharno vertellen over de honours. Muntjewerff vertelde dat de werkgroepen van de normale bachelor naar 30 mensen per werkgroep gaat. **TD Anne-fleur mailt Salamons werkgroep 30 man + civiel effect.**

- Anthony vertelt dat de verkiezingen besproken zijn en dat in zijn OC .. werd uitgesproken over problemen voor masterstudenten van andere universiteiten, wat ook geldt voor eerstejaars. Het moment van de verkiezing is lastig. Marco Loos vertelde dat er een advies komt over een hogere vergoeding voor de OC's. Ook het instemmingsrecht is besproken.

- Sona vertelt dat het uitgebreid over de heraccreditatie gaat. Daarnaast is de nieuwe naam van European Private Law besproken. Internationale studenten hebben geen recht op een OC vergoeding. Ook stond de OC niet te springen over de verkiezingen.

TD Sona Marco Loos en Sasha Palies vergoeding.

- Maurits geeft aan dat de fiscale OC haar instemmingsrecht niet heeft kunnen laten gelden. Dit moet ook bij de andere OC's worden gecontroleerd.

TD Anne Myra zet WVB volgende week op de agenda.

g. VZO

Marlene added online:

- Round Table Discussion on the Education Vision: A l l D eans have agreed w ith M aex to hold smaller-scale Faculty level education vision talks with students, educators and stakeholders. Some faculties worry that their deans will assume this has already happened, as some council members were invited to smaller talks they fear their dean will try and pass as such a talk. At our faculty the danger is that in our discussion of the FSP the discussion will be assumed to already have happened. But it hasn't. Yet we have a right to organize such an event, and the Board will have to agree. So basically, we need to e-mail Andre asking him "So hey, we never ~~organised~~organized that round table discussion. How about we keep our promises?" and he'll have to organize something. The event should ideally be open to all. It's questionable in my opinion what the results of such an event will be at this point in the year, but worth some time regardless, if only to involve more students. So someone should e-mail. *TD Maurits sends an email to Andre*
- Do we as a Council want to ~~organise~~organize a meeting on the role of the afgevaardigde with all other councils (afgevaardigde and 1-2 council members per faculty)? It came up last month, and in my personal opinion it would be useful to delineate the role. It would also help Tjapko and me write that summary of his role. We need to make a decision on



this, then I can e-mail Lianne back. *TD Tjapko zal dit oppakken*

- FEB and FGW have suggestions for who their diversity officer should be. I know we said we would wait until there is a clearer central profile, but we should start brainstorming ideas. At minimum we need to start drafting a document stating specific FdR requirements, which should be possible based off the central document. *TD Sona zal een commissie vergadering opzetten.*
- Who wants to be the person responsible for uploading our advices to the central “advice database” that Aldert created on behalf of all faculties. Maybe Anne-Fleur or Nina, who have them all now? *Nina doet dit.*
- We need to send our Blended Learning input to all other Faculties, and also upload it on the “advice database”. *TD Tjapko en Maurits zullen dit op zich nemen.*
- Tijmen will be e-mailing about proposals to changes in the right to vote on Budgets soon. None of this has been decided yet. This point was very chaotic, because it leaked from the CSR to one Faculty and even the CSR has no idea what to do with it yet. Basically our right to vote on the budget is proposed to be split into pre- and post-summer parts, meaning that two different councils would always decide on the same budget. Wait for the letter, but know that this is coming. It seemed like a bad idea from what I understood, but that may have only been the chaos.

h. Advice mental health

Sona heeft dit advies toegestuurd en wil voor donderdag commentaar mocht dit er zijn.

Anthony raadt aan om de CSR ook te betrekken.

7. GOV Regulation

Maurits stelt voor om zelf met een voorstel te komen voor een GOV Reglement. Anthony stelt aan om het oude voorstel als uitgangspunt te gebruiken. Anthony wil het regelement volgende week behandelen.

8. Retake letter

Maurits geeft aan dat de OR heeft gereageerd op het nieuwe herkansingssysteem en het heeft behandeld in hun OV. Anthony geeft aan dat de FSR dit aan moet geven aan het bestuur in een formele brief.

9. Herziening Model OER (Maurits)

What do we think about articles 4.5.3 en 4.13? (Ali's mail)

VZO Update (Marlene): The CSR has taken the position that the 5.1-5.9 rule should be kept in the M-OER but no longer be binding, therefore Faculties can decide, which is in line with what we voted on. However, they also need an opinion on the above two articles



by latest 1 May. **Schuift door naar volgende week.**

10. Enquête functiebeperkingen

Anthony heeft de enquête doorgestuurd en hij is benieuwd of de FSR dit ook wil doen, bijvoorbeeld volgend jaar. TD Anthony maakt een TD voor volgend jaar.

11. Department chairs in faculteitsreglement

Marlene added online: during the PV of 3 April you asked me to forward this e-mail to you all so we could continue discussing it. I forgot to bring it up on Monday.

Anthony gaat vragen of er is uitgezocht hoe dit op andere universiteiten werkt.

12. Versplintering studieverenigingen

Het is Anthony opgevallen dat er op de FdR veel versplintering is tussen de studievereniging. Hij vraagt zich af of er een rol voor de FSR is weggelegd om de coördinatie op zich te nemen. Chloë geeft aan dat ze weet dat veel verenigen hier niet op zitten te wachten. Anthony denkt dat het heel makkelijk is om een gezamenlijke agenda te maken. Maurits zal vragen of de UvA dit idee zou willen uitvoeren.

13. CVB-Uurtje 11 mei

Men wil een CvB uurtje organiseren tijdens de verkiezingen in de hal van de OMHP.

Anthony zal terugmailen dat de FSR dit geen probleem vindt, maar dat een andere beter zou zijn.

14. OV agendapunten

WVB, Herkansingsystematiek, Adviezen: democratisering, diversity officer en wellicht topsportersregeling.

15. Additional points of discussion

- GOV agenda: GOV reglement, WVB en docent professionalisering.
- Sona vertelt over de meeting over internationalisering. Dit zet ze volgende week op de agenda.
- Anthony vertelt dat het advies herkansingen niet op de agenda staat.

16. Closing of the meeting

Maurits sluit de vergadering om 19:00.

To do

TD 170207-04 Maurits and Marlene write an advice about Refugee Policy.

TD 170314-03 Chloë makes a list (about REC A) the FSR should comment on for the next PV.

TD 170314-05 Chloë & Anne Myra will finish the new advice.

TD 170321-06 Marlene and Maurits will summarize the profiles that already exist.



- TD 170321-07 Marlene and Tjapko will work on a summary for de 'Afgevaardigde'.
- TD 170321-12 Anthony and Marlene will add days in the zichtbaarheidsactie schedule. Chloë will fix it with FS.
- ~~TD 170403-02 Maciek needs to update the council on his dossier.~~
- ~~TD 170403-04 Chloë will create a schedule: packing in June, throwing away before June.~~
- TD 170403-05 Anthony will forward the verhuisinstructie once it is finished.
- TD 170124-11 The council will create a list with possible TD's for the next council.
- ~~TD 170410-01 Anne fleur will post this on Facebook.~~
- ~~TD 170410-02 Everyone is checking the WC Krant.~~
- TD 170410-03 Everyone finishes their piece for the booklet before next PV.
- ~~TD 170410-04 Anthony will check with the girl from the FNWI council if it's possible for the FdR to have a "functiebeperkingen" online for the entire year.~~

Nieuwe actiepunten?

Pro memorie

- TD 161213-04 Weekly Facebook posts will start in 2017.
- ~~TD 161122-11 If there are suggestions on 'Huisvesting', people must also e-mail dossier Finance.~~
- TD 161213-06 Everyone who wants something in the archive sends it to Nina, including what file it should be in.
- TD 170214-06 All: keep in touch with your OC student member.